
Riverview School District 
Study Session Minutes – February 20, 2012  

7:00 p.m. 
 

 
Present:  L. Ashbaugh, H. Dolan, J. Hackworth, A. Loeffler, M. McClure, E. Tillman, L. Vitti 
 

  F. Thompson, J. Shoaf, C. Erdeljac,  
 H. Dezayes (Reporter) 
 

Absent:  D. Hornsby, D. Kadylak 
 
 

All items listed on the February 27th Superintendent’s Report will be introduced as voting 
motions.  These items were reviewed and discussed in the Study Session.  In addition, we also 
discussed the following items: 
 

• Mr. Thompson reviewed the Riverview School District delinquent tax effort and will request 
rationale from the solicitor regarding SDI assessment appeals by April 2nd for the 2012-2013 
property assessments.  Mr. Thompson has also filed the Riverview School District application 
for the Act I Exception regarding the 2012-2013 budget. 

 
• The Board reviewed the initial draft of the 2012-2013 calendar, which was also sent to REA 

officers and RSD administrators.  We will discuss this further at the March 5 Education 
Committee Meeting. 

 
• The Board indicated their support for a new roof at the Eastern Area Sunrise School, along 

with their support for the renewal agreement. 
 

• The Board received the first draft copy of RSD Policies 00 through 146.  Comment regarding 
these policies should be sent to Dr. Erdeljac. 

 
• Much discussion ensued regarding the Junior-Senior High School Locker Room and Storage 

Area Project.  The Board is extremely cautious about this expenditure during these 
challenging economic times.  The Board has also been asked to consider the purchase of new 
band uniforms in next year’s budget. 

 
• The Board discussed their concerns about the upcoming TIF proposal. 

 
• The Board will accept Mr. Hornsby’s resignation on February 27th and conduct interviews of 

the five (5) applicants for the Board opening. 
 

• The Board requests prioritized lists of capital improvement projects for the three (3) school 
buildings for consideration during budget discussions. 

 
• Mr. Hackworth indicated that the two (2) semi-finalists for the new Riverview School District 

Superintendent of Schools will visit the District on February 22nd and February 23rd.  
 

 
Executive Session 9:40 p.m. 


